Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Garsington Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 7th February 2011 commencing at 7.30pm. The Chairman Councillor Godfrey Eden presided; present were Cllrs David Baker, Anne Eastwood, Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate and John Hieatt. Also present for part of the meeting were County Councillor David Turner, District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie and three members of the public.

2/11/1

Apologises for Absence

Apologises were accepted from Councillor Paul Bolam, family bereavement, Clerk Geoffrey Russell, business commitments. Councillor Chris Wright was unable to attend until 8.30pm.

2/11/2

 Public Participation

Mrs Hill was concerned, along with a number of her acquaintances that the removal of the War Memorial railings would lead to possible damage and inappropriate use.

The Chairman stated that it was an initiative that he had proposed and had not yet been put before the council. Other parishioners had objected and he would not progress the proposal. 

2/11/3

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 10th January 2011

The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

2/11/4
 
Matters Arising from the Minutes.

Councillor Patrick raised the question of Mr Tipping’s honorarium, the Chairman had regretfully had been unable to progress the matter due to personal commitments.

2/11/5

Declarations of Interest

Cllrs David Baker and Mike Patrick declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the discussions regarding the Village Hall Ballot

2/11/6 

County Councillor’s Report

It was confirmed that grit bins had been refilled. The request for the addition of Elm Drive to the salting schedule would be considered at the next review.

The continuation of the Oxford road footpath to Buildbase would be assessed and added to the ‘wish’ list.

During a discussion on the timing of street lighting repair it was confirmed that the light in Oxford Road by Combewell, had still not been rectified. The Parish Council had paid for a double light at Kiln Lane/Oxford road junction and a single light replacement was not acceptable.

Decision on local bus services would be made on 24th March. Despite funds being available Councillor Turner was informed that the parish had currently no Youth service.

The Speed Limit from Stadhampton would be extended to 50 MPH during June/July.

The County Councillor was pleased to report that the Children’s centre funding would not be cut.

The proposal to restrict Redbridge Recycling Centre to tradesmen was a cause for concern and the Parish Council would express its dismay to the responsible member, Ian Hudspeth.

2/11/7

District Councillor’s Report

Councillor Gillespie stated that the officers were aware of the new access at the Greenwood’s site. The Chairman asked if they would investigate a possible extension at the back of the site.

The Councillor was pleased to report that the District Council had not raised council tax and that preservation of the Green Belt was at the top of the list at Kidmore End. Further discussion took place regarding the Wind Turbine proposal at Horspath.

2/11/8

Finance

The Chairman reported as follows;

Barclays Current Account at 31st January



£19,003.95

Barclays Tracker Account at 10th January



       £50.96

Bank of Ireland at 14th January




£40,013.34

Cheques for approval

R L Quartermaine – Playing Field Hedge (previous cheque cancelled)
£117.50

SODC – Dog bin emptying service





  £34.25

Colorplus –Dec/Jan newsletter





£834.21

Colorplus – Feb/Mar newsletter





£775.96

Administration – January






  £68.92

G Russell – Clerk’s salary






  £369.60

Superclean South – Graffiti removal





£102.00

After some debate it was agreed to progress all items with the exception of the Colorplus as there was concern over the recent quality of the newsletter. The Chairman expressed his concern about withholding monies to small businesses. The Vice Chairman suggested that should the printer be at fault the council should request a discount, if however this was not the case then the bills should be paid. The Chairman would investigate.

2/11/9

Planning

a.
Applications
P11/W0093/LD White acres, Wheatley Road; Erection of outbuilding to provide garage, workshop and potting shed

The council had no comment to make regarding the Lawful Development application

P11/W0007 Halsey House, 1 The Green; Installation of gas boiler flue

It was agreed that this application be recommended for approval

P10/W1981 & P10/W1982LB The Plough, 1 Oxford Road

It was agreed that these applications be recommended for approval with the proviso that further site development should be restricted.

P10/W/1969 & P10/W1970/CA Field House, Pettiwell

It was agreed that these applications be recommended for approval

b.
Other Planning Matters

2 Popular Close – Alterations to Garage

Planning permission granted

2/11/10 
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

The Chairman reported the following correspondence received,

Mrs M Gunther – Copy of letter to SODC expressing concerns over Greenwood’s site; matter already receiving attention.

Invitation from Baby & Toddler Group; Councillor Patrick was attending in another capacity and agreed to also represent the Parish Council.

Mr V Luckett – Flooding; the Chairman confirmed his understanding with the District Councillor that the landowner of the adjacent field was responsible for clearing the ditch.

Ms A Druce – War Memorial railings; This matter had been dealt with earlier in the meeting.
2/11/11
Village Maintenance

The Chairman reported that the weather had caused the postponement of a return visit by Sovereign Play and due to their backlog of work they have been unable to schedule a re-visit. The Clerk has been promised a quote in time for the March meeting.
2/11/12 
Sports & Social Club lease

This agenda item would be the subject of further discussion.
Meeting closed 9.30pm

